Swan City Council Meeting Minutes
Nov. 4, 2024
Present: Mayor Harding, Clerk Heywood, Councilwomen Collins, Millison, Smith
Visitors: Keegan Jarvis, Tyler Gartenberg
The meeting was called to order at 6:31 p.m.
Roll call of the present council members was taken.
The agenda was discussed: The mayor said that she would like to table the public records request policy until a future meeting.  The council agreed to the amendment of the agenda: 1) Collins 2) Millison  All were in agreement
Visitors were received.
A motion was made to approve the minutes: 1) Millison  2) Collins  All  were in agreement
Visitor Keegan Jarvis took the floor.  He started his remarks by commending the mayor and council because, at the last meeting, they had, personally, contributed to a resident’s water and trash bill.
He then complained about a loud alarm in or near the town and surmised that perhaps, it is something for livestock.  Councilwoman Collins explained that the sound is coming from across Highway 316 and the police have been called multiple times about it.
Keegan then said that the mayor needs to level with the council about the city’s legal issues.  He added that the city is now forty-five days out from the discovery case and currently, sixteen days past the due date to turn in the requested information. Keegan commented that the city’s attorney needs to explain to the council the “dire straits” that the city is now in by the mayor’s refusal to submit the requested information.
Mayor Harding commented that she is currently working on the request with the city’s attorney.
Next, the subject of mowing bids was addressed.  The clerk shared one that had come in.  The mayor mentioned that she had talked to Cody Authier about doing the city’s snow removal again.
Visitor Tyler Gartenberg from Mid American addressed the council, explaining how the franchise agreement with the company works.
Keegan asked Tyler how one goes about getting more street lights.  The representative said he would check into that.
The AFR was discussed.  The council members had a couple of questions on two different pages.  Clerk Heywood will ask the CPA about the questioned figures and a special meeting will have to be held to approve the AFR then.
A motion was made to pay the bills: 1) Millison 2) Smith  All were in agreement
A motion was made to adjourn: 1) Smith 2) Millison  All were in agreement
Next meeting: Dec. 9, 6:00 p.m.


